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November 2016 Newsletter

Children in Need

Our children enjoyed the theme of ‘wear something spotty’ and managed to raise an amazing £316.00 for this year’s Children in Need appeal. Thank you for your contributions.

Parent Questionnaires 
Thank you to all the parents/carers who completed their questionnaires. The response was overwhelmingly positive and confirmed the overall strong home/school relationships that currently exist. However, we continually strive to improve and take on board your comments and feedback. Below is a list of your suggestions from the questionnaires, the comments box and comments passed directly to staff and how we have responded to them. 
Comment - Improve communication with Parents about events/activity days as it is often short notice to attend as working parents
School’s response – All family learning events have been put together with dates, event and year groups involved for the full academic year and is available on the school website. Anyone who does not have access to the internet can collect a paper copy from the school office
Comment – Could all Letters be sent to both parents of separated families?

School’s response – As you can imagine, it is very difficult to keep records of all family situations as they can change frequently. However, to support our families we will ensure all newsletters are available on the website on the date that they are sent out (which is always the last day of the month). Again, anyone who does not have access to the internet can call in to the office to collect a paper copy  
Comment – Many parents are unaware of the number of extra-curricular activities that are available to the children  
School’s response – A list of all extra-curricular activities; which member of staff or external coach is running them; when they are available and which year groups are able to attend has been put together. This has been uploaded to the school’s website and paper copies are also available from the office.  
Anti-Bullying Week
Last week the school held an ‘Anti-Bullying’ week where all the children took part in a range of activities around identifying and dealing with bullying. The children explored different types of bullying including cyber bullying which is a growing concern nationally. They explored ways to deal with these issues and how 
to support others. All children then designed an anti-bullying poster for a competition where there will be a winner from each year group. The school also updated its child friendly anti-bullying policy which will be sent out to all children shortly.  

Sports

On Sunday, our Y5 Table Tennis champion Katie won the 2* Halton under 11s competition and was runner up in the under 13s. We would all like to congratulate her and acknowledge her achievements. She’s a shining example of what a bit of raw talent coupled with hard work and perseverance can achieve. 

The Aspire Learning Partnership

The ALP Trust continues to go from strength to strength and all 8 schools work incredibly well together to improve outcomes for all children across the 8 schools. On the 7th November, members of the senior leadership team from 2 of our partner schools carried out a learning walk at Bankfields to check standards in teaching and learning to support with raising standards. Members of our leadership team are to carry out this process in another of our partner schools in the spring term. In addition, on 21st November, 7 of the 8 schools attended a Professional Development day together, which was an extremely worthwhile event and something that would not have been possible if the school had tried to fund it alone.

Last week the Trust council; which is made up of pupil representatives from all 8 schools, got together to begin work on creating a Trust ‘Child friendly Safeguarding Policy’. This is to support all our children in recognising signs of inappropriate behavior, equipping them with the skills to keep themselves safe and make healthy choices.

Pantomime 
On Monday 12th and Tuesday 13th December, the whole school will be attending The Little Theatre to watch their production of Aladdin (Reception and key stage 1 children Monday and key stage 2 children on Tuesday). The performance begins at 1.00pm and children are expected to arrive back at school for around 3.45. Please could parents collect their children from the classrooms to ensure they are handed to their parents safely. Thank you.    
Diary Dates

	Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd December10:30am & 10:00am 
	Nursery Christmas show

	Friday 2nd December
	Christmas Fair


	Monday 5th &Tuesday 6th December 
	Reception & Key Stage 1 Show 



	Tuesday 6th December
	Y3/4 Choir to Birkdale Drive


	Wednesday 7th December
	Fluoride Varnish Programme



	Thursday 8th December
	Christmas Lunch – Staff and Children



	Friday 9th December
	Santa’s Workshop



	Tuesday 13th December
	KS1 Christmas Party



	Wednesday 14th December


	KS1 Choir to Jubilee Court

	Wednesday 14th December
	Y3/4  & Y5/6 Christmas Party



	Thursday 15th &Friday 16th December


	KS2 Performance

	Thursday 15th December


	Reception Christmas Party


School closes for the Christmas holidays on Friday 16th December and reopens on Tuesday 3rd January.

Our next Professional Development day is Tuesday 17th January with a focus on developing thinking and reasoning skills and greater depth and mastery
Be happy. Be successful. Be proud. Be Bankfields
